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2023 GROWING SEASON 
All of the corn that was intended for silage was 
harvested by the first week of the month.  Soybean harvest 
also began the first week of the month and was 
completed on the 18th. Yields were variable, but 
the average yield was still acceptable. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This photo gives the impression that a plane is delicately 
parked on top of our corn. The crop duster expertly applied 
fungicide at close range over our 1645-acre corn crop to 
prevent an outbreak of tar spot. 

 

SOUTH IRRIGATION STATION REPLACEMENT 

As of July 20th, the new South Irrigation Station is in 
operation and pumping water to the fields! 
 
W STATION FORCE MAIN REPLACEMENT 
Kamminga & Roodvoets (K&R) is working fast to complete the 
W Force Main Replacement project before winter strikes.  
Tentative completion date is November 17, 2023. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
W Station Force Main Replacement: Installing fused HDPE 
pipe (22” O.D.) on Colby Road in Whitehall. 

 
Some RRC employees celebrated the special year by running 
in the Brainy Day Trail Run. They wore their RRC 50th 
anniversary T-shirts. The Brainy Day Trail Run raises money 
to aid families affected by hydrocephalous. The race venue 
is the beautiful Mosquito Creek Trails, located right on the 
RRC property. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Farewell, Mark Johnston! On August 31 Mark retired after 
31 years of service in the RRC laboratory. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 


